

CONSORTIWM CLUDIANT INTEGREDIG DE-ORLLEWIN CYMRU SOUTH-WEST WALES INTEGRATED TRANSPORT CONSORTIUM



Correspondence in Welsh or English is welcomed: Mae croeso i ohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu Saesneg

William Powell AM
Chair of the Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
CARDIFF
CF99 1NA

e.mail: Rworkman@carmarthenshire.gov.uk e.bost:

Your ref: P-04-363 Eich Cyf: Our ref:90192 Ein Cyf:

Direct Line: 01267 224647 Date: 26th July

2013

This matter is being dealt with by: Richard

Workman

Trafodir y mater hwn gan: Director of Technical Services, Carmarthenshire County Council, County Hall, Carmarthen, SA31 1LZ

Dear William,

## PETITIONS COMMITTEE – TOWN CENTRE IMPROVEMENT SCHEME FOR FISHGUARD

Thank you for your letter of 10<sup>th</sup> July and I apologise for the delay in responding, but it was not received by SWWITCH until 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2013.

Firstly, can I confirm to you that the Lead Authority for SWWITCH changes each June and so from June 2013 Carmarthenshire County Council is now the Lead Authority for and I am now the Lead Chief Officer. We had informed our colleagues in the Welsh Government and I am sorry that this was not passed onto the National Assembly.

It was very helpful to see the attachments to your letter and thus the history behind your enquiry about the Fishguard Town Centre Access Improvements scheme. I can confirm that the scheme is not in the 2103/14 Regional Transport Plan Delivery Programme and thus no regional funding is allocated to the scheme at present.

However, I am aware that Pembrokeshire County Council have continued to investigate the scheme and that it may be proposed as part of the 2013/14 reserve list for SWWITCH. This would mean that should the Welsh Government be able to offer any extra money in the current financial year, there is a possibility that some funding may be allocated to the scheme. However, I should stress that those schemes currently in the programme which require more funding will of course take priority in terms of additional funding.

Yours sincerely

Richard Workman SWWITCH Lead Chief Officer